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The Honorable Kumar Barve, Chair

Room 251, House Office Building

Annapolis, MD 21401 


Honorable Chair Barve and Members of the House Environment and Transportation 
Committee: 


My name is Scott Wilson, and I currently drive an all-electric 2017 Chevy Bolt EV and 
2013 Nissan Leaf. I serve on the Maryland Zero Emission Electric Vehicle Infrastructure 
Council ( ZEEVIC), and I’m also Vice President of the Electric Vehicle Association of 
Greater Washington DC (EVADC). I support passage of HB 44 for the following reasons.


This bill wisely preserves the EV excise tax credit, thus allowing more Marylanders to 
take advantage of the EV Opportunity: reducing driving costs by 75% (i.e. paying about 4 
cents/mile in an EV instead of 12-15 cents/mile on gas), greatly reducing maintenance 
costs (mostly tires) and helping to make the air we all breathe cleaner.  For families that 
drive, driving electric saves serious money!


The bill also provides more future flexibility in funding the credit, which should help 
avoid or reduce future backlogs, which have been a long-standing issue.  In cooperation 
with SB 152 (Maryland Strategic Energy Investment Fund – Use of Funds and Electric 
Vehicle Excise Tax Credits) which pays off the existing backlog, HB 44 increases the 
effectiveness of the credit by increasing the likelihood it’s there when buyers expect it.


Lastly, should we decide to more narrowly focus the criteria for the credit to stretch the 
dollars, I suggest increasing the minimum battery capacity for plug-in electric drive 
vehicles, currently 5 kilowatt hours (a 15 mile electric range) to 8 kilowatt-hours (a 24 
mile electric range).  This would still allow the credit for over a dozen models, and would 
increase the net climate benefit by increasing the proportion of driving done on 
electricity. 


Thank you for your time,


Scott Wilson







